
Cowan Public School  -  Newsletter 

Farewell Year 6! 

Have a Wonderful Christmas & a Safe & Happy Holiday  

to All Our Families 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Semester 2 student reports were sent home 
with your child on Tuesday.  The reports 
provide a great opportunity for students and 
their families to discuss their learning and future 
goals while celebrating their achievements this 
year. 
 
Thank you also to the parents, carers and 
volunteers for  all the suppor t you have given 
our School this year.  Your generosity in giving 
up your time to assist in classrooms, P&C and 
helping out in so many ways is much 
appreciated.  
 
Thank you to our  wonder ful teaching staff,  
administration, our student learning support 
officers and our wonderful students for making 
this year such an amazing year.  I feel very 
honoured to work in such a caring and nurturing 
school community. 
 
The school leaders for 2020 have recently been 
announced.  Congratulations to the 2020 Student 
Leadership Team,  Sarah (Captain) and Archie 
(Vice Captain).  We look forward to working 
with you in your new roles next year.   All our 
Year 6 students will embrace leadership roles in 
2020 and we look forward to their dedication 
and success in their roles. 
 
Farewell Miss Roberts.  Miss Rober ts has 
been in the Cowan family for a very long time.  
She started at Cowan in Kindergarten, and 
started her teaching career here at Cowan.  I 
would just like to say a personal thank you and 
congratulations to Miss Roberts.   
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Dates to Remember 

2020  

School Development Day—staff only  Jan 28th 

K-6 begin the school year 29th 

Swimming Carnival 31st 

Best Start assessment for Kindergarten 31st 

Summer PSSA begins                            Feb 14th 

Zone Swimming Carnival                      Mar 10th 

School Photos                                          Apr 2nd 

Please refer to website for all calendar 

Peer Reading—Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Cowan Band—Wednesdays at 7.30am 

Music Tutor Program—Individual Days 

Cowan Dance Group—Fridays 8am 

 

cowan-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cowan-p.schools.det.nsw.edu.au 
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There is another lucky school just waiting for 
you out there who will love you as much as we 
do. 
 
I wish each and every one of you a very happy, 
safe and restful holiday and trust that 2020 will 
be another exciting year. 
 
Kind Regards 
Tracey Darby  
Principal 
 
Library… 
Thank you to all students who have supported the 
Cowan Library this year.  I have appreciated 
students who have borrowed regularly on 
Wednesdays and have cared for and returned 
these books to our Library.  Also I have 
appreciated those students who have given their 
time to help me in the Library, in particular our 
Lego Quest Co-ordinators in Terms 1 & 2.   
 

Cowan Public School … a vibrant and caring learning community 

Congratulations to the following students who 

received awards recently: 
 

Silver: Damian Geoff Colo Makai 

 Cedar  
 

Gold: Joshua Ellie Toby Kira 

 Benji Molly Archie Nicholas 

 April Charlie Bill Annie 

 Mitchell Sasu Charlotte 
 

Platinum: Lilly Felix Eve Sam

 Harvey Eliza Tasman Sarah 

 Will 

AWARDS 
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School Year 2020… 
 Tuesday 28th January—School Development Day—staff 

only 

 Wednesday 29th January—lessons begin: K-6 students  

 Friday 31st January—Cowan Swimming Carnival at 
   Gosford Pool for Yrs1-6 
            —Kindergarten Best Start  
    assessment at CPS. 

 
2020 Cowan Swimming Carnival… 
For consent notes not received to-date, please return on the 
first day of the 2020 school year.  A copy of the note can be 
found on the Notes page of our website: 
https://cowan-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes.html 
 

 Friday 31st January (fir st Fr iday in Ter m 1 2020). 

 Gosford Olympic Pool, 42 Masons Parade, Gosford. 

 Years 1-6 students. 

 9.30am to 2.15pm. 

 Cost $7—will be included in Term 1 2020 Costing. 

 Students to bring morning tea, lunch, drink, towel, hat and 
sunblock. 

 Dress in casual clothing using house colours where 
possible. 

 No crepe paper or coloured zinc.  Clear zinc only. 

 Parents will need to transport their child/children, or 
arrange with another parent to transport.   

 
Best Start for Kindergarten 2020… 
On the first Friday of our 2020 school year, Friday 31st 
January, our new students in Kindergarten will be undergoing 
their Best Start assessment.  Kindergarten parents have been 
notified of their child/children’s time slot. 

However, I have been disappointed by the unprecedented 
amount of overdue Library books this year.  Our Cowan 
School Library is a comprehensive resource of quality 
literature and information for your children’s education.  
 

Commencing next year we will be sending out notifications 
of overdue Library books via email instead of paper notices.  
Hopefully this will be a more effective method of 
communication to ensure that all overdue books are promptly 
returned. 
 

Any Library books found at home over the holidays, please 
put them aside and return to school in our first week back in 
2020.  Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Please remember that the Cowan Street Library continues to 
run during the holidays. 
 
Uniform Items… 
Over the holidays, if you find any uniform item in your 
child’s bag or at home, that does not belong to them, would 
you please bring to school on the first day back in 2020.  
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
Community OSH… 
Remember that during school terms Community OSH is 
available Monday to Friday, before and after school, and will 
continue the same in 2020.   

 
Band News… 
The CPS Band has had a very successful year in 2020.  We 
have performed on many occasions and improved every time.  
This year all Band students have enjoyed their experience. 
 

Is your child interested in learning an instrument?  Please 
contact the Band committee on: 
cowanschoolband@yahoo.com, or the school office, if your 
child would like to receive instrument tuition after school, at 
school, in 2020.  Tuition is open to all students.  
 

Our Band committee who have run things for the past 5 years 
will be changing, so if you are interested in helping out then 
please let us know.  We will also be looking at having 
younger members in our Band.  Our Band Conductor, 
Catherine Hope, will remain the same for 2020. 
 

Any questions, or for further information, please contact us 
on cowanschoolband@yahoo.com.au.  Hope you all have a 
wonderful Christmas and a happy holiday season! 
Band Committee 

 
End of Year / Holidays… 
With the end of our School year and with the long holiday 
period ahead, we would like to take this opportunity to ask 
our families to keep an eye out on our School over the 
vacation period.  As you use our School grounds or pass by 
the school, if you notice any suspicious or anti-social 
behaviour please contact the School Security Unit on 1300 
880 021, or Hornsby Police on 9476 9799. 

 

P&C SPOT   
 

A very big thank you goes out to the following: 

 Our supportive parent and community body for the efforts 
both small and big throughout the year—we cannot 
function without you 

 Our families finishing with CPS this year—farewell and 
we wish you well 

 Our P&C Executive—Kelly, Rob, Melissa, Dave, and 
Dawn with Uniforms.  The P&C does not run without an 
Executive Committee, and is a team effort.  Please 
consider how you can aid our great School by your 
contribution on the Committee 

 Cowan’s Singing Postman, Gary, for his performance of 
Christmas Carols last night 

 Our families and community who attended our Carols 
night 

 
A very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all  

Please have a safe and happy holiday 

We wish all our students and families a safe and happy holiday. 
 

We look forward to your bright smiling faces back at school on 

Wednesday 29th January 2020! 
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School Security Holiday Period 
 
If you see any suspicious or anti-social behaviour on our School grounds over the holiday period  

you are encouraged to contact  
 

the School Security Unit on 1300 880 021  
or Hornsby Police on 9476 9799 





 


